Pat Clark
End of the Term Reflection
Teaching seniors was interesting to say the least. I have participated in multiple volunteering opportunities with senior citizens, but none of them were as peronal as this. I was at first nervous to go because I had to meet a person I had never met before, and teach them how to use a computer. But, by the end I was surprised how interesting and ready to learn they were.
My student was a man by the name of Carmine Roberto. From the start he was a sweet man who really wanted to be efficient with computers. I had to cope with him being only able to hear with only his right ear, but my grandma had the same problem so it was an easy transition. He had already took the class last semester, and it was apparent from the start he was ahead of the pack. It was a relief to me to hear he knew the basics such as how to turn it on, have mouse skills, and he even already had a gmail account.
My focus for Carmine was to help Mr. Roberto with his typing skills. He really wanted to be proficient with his ability to type because when he used to work, he was always using a typewriter, and felt this was the new age typewriter. Our major difficulty in making this dream a reality was his broken finger. Apparently Carmine broke one of his fingers, and never really gained the range he used to have prior to the injury. I encouraged the use of home row so his range wouldn’t have to be strenuous on his finger. He was really getting the hang of it by the end of our time at UHGC. The last step was teaching him how to correct his mistakes when he typed. He was amazed at SpellCheck, and it really helped him with his mistakes.
Not only in my student, but in the rest of the class, I noticed as the class went on, each students confidence level rose. In the beginning, it was an accomplishment for them to turn on the computer. By the end of the semester, they were looking at pictures of their grandchildren and even great grandchildren. To see their faces when they were talking to their relatives and friends for the first time was great. The feeling I got when I knew all the work actually was working was a very happy one.
My time teaching the senior citizens at UHGC was extremely pleasant. It taught me patience, as well as taught how to better explain directions. It also made me be appreciative for being born during the age of the computer. But most of all I gained respect for these students for giving 20 something students the light of day to teach them a concept completely alien to them. I thought I was the one who needed the patience, but on the last day I realized they were the ones who needed the patience. The time there was both an enjoyable and memorable one. 

